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Dear Mr Wall-Morris

RR/2474/CC(EIA) – CONSTRUCTION OF A NEW ROAD, INCLUDING ENVIRONMENTAL TREATMENT WITH EARTHWORKS, PLANTING, FLOOD AND NOISE ATTENUATION, WILDLIFE COMPENSATION, AND FACILITIES FOR NON-MOTORISED USERS. A259 BELLE HILL, BEXHILL-ON-SEA TO B2092 QUEENSWAY, ST LEONARDS-ON-SEA (KNOWN AS THE BEXHILL-HASTINGS LINK ROAD) 
CONDITION 9 – CONSTRUCTION ACCESS  

I refer to your letter of today’s date, requesting approval to use alternative access routes through Glovers Lane and St James’ Crescent, Sidley.

You are proposing to undertake site investigation works at the locations BRC 01 – 05, as shown on the Proposed Borehole Location Plan submitted with your letter.  You are therefore seeking approval to use Glovers Lane and St. James’ Crescent to access these points.  The works are due to commence on Wednesday 14th May 2014.  Each borehole will take one day to complete and the whole operation will last for five days.  However, as a contingency, you are seeking approval until Friday 23rd May 2014.  The works will be carried out during normal construction hours and will involve the use of one Comaccio MC300 Drilling Rig.

You have confirmed that your Public Liaison Officer will be discussing the proposals with residents directly affected by the works and you have also confirmed that a letter drop will be undertaken to advise local residents of the intended use of Glovers Lane and St. James’ Crescent for this particular access arrangement.  
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I have given consideration to this request and taken into account the potential impact of using Glovers Lane and St. James’ Crescent on the amenity of nearby residents.  I consider that these works can be undertaken using the accesses proposed.  Therefore under the powers delegated to me pursuant to condition 9, I hereby AUTHORISE using Glovers Lane and St. James’ Crescent from Wednesday 14th May to Friday 23rd May 2014, during normal construction hours (i.e. 07.00 – 19.00 Mondays to Fridays and 07.00 – 13.00 on Saturdays), for access to the proposed borehole locations and as detailed in your letter of today’s date.  
Please note that if at any time the use of Glovers Lane and/or St. James’ Crescent gives rise to justifiable complaint, or harm to amenity, I reserve the right to withdraw this temporary approval for the access arrangements.  Please also note that should you received any complaints, you should notify me within two working days of receiving the complaint.
Please note that if at any time the use of Glovers Lane and/or St. James’ Crescent gives rise to justifiable complaint, or demonstrable harm to amenity, I reserve the right to withdraw this temporary approval for the alternative access arrangements.  Please also note that should you received any complaints, you should notify Sarah Iles on Lewes (01273) 481631 within two working days of receiving the complaint.

Yours sincerely

Tony Cook

Tony Cook

Head of Planning

· Copy for Statutory Planning Register c/o Hastings Borough Council and Rother District Council, Your Ref RR/07/1488 - HS/07/444

· Amanda Parks Technical Assistant

· Bob Pape – East Sussex County Council (via email only)

· Chloe DeRenzy-Martin – East Sussex County Council (via email only)
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